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27 June 2016
Damian Hinds MP

Exchequer Secretary to the Treasury
HM Treasury

1 Horse Guards Road

London, SW1A 2HQ
Thank you for the invitation to the Charity Tax Roundtable on 4 July 2016.  I welcome the opportunity to meet you and look forward to progressing the discussions  which began during your presentation to our Tax Conference earlier this year. In advance of the meeting, I thought it would be helpful to outline some of the most topical charity tax issues faced by our members at present. 
EU Referendum
The inevitable uncertainty that has arisen because of the result of the EU referendum is of concern to all sectors of the economy.  Charities are not immune from this concern, not least because of the importance of European funding for parts of the charity sector. It is important that any negotiations take the interests of the sector into account and avoid any unintended consequences that have an adverse impact on charities. 
A considerable amount of progress has been made in recent years, not least proactive consultation on the future of Gift Aid, protection of charity business rates relief and the introduction of a new VAT refund scheme for charities providing particular services. It is important that we do not lose momentum on these issues as a result of the referendum.
We recognise that many hope that the decision to leave the EU will enable the Government to address the distortions that charities face under the current VAT system.  We hope that this will prove to be the case and urge the Government to keep this important issue in mind during future negotiations. Nevertheless, it is important to register that VAT zero-rates are of crucial importance to the sector and the social exemptions that apply to the activities charities must be protected. 
Also, giving is increasingly done across borders and we therefore urge the Government to ensure that there is close consultation with the sector on the future of cross-border philanthropy and associated tax reliefs.
Apprenticeship Levy

At your suggestion we contacted the relevant team at BIS and have arranged a joint seminar in July to consider the implications of the Apprenticeship Levy for the sector. It is very important to ensure that the levy is implemented in a way that enables charities to use it. Allowing charities to allocate their levy contributions to volunteer expenses or training would certainly help and we hope that the Government gives this serious consideration. If not, the levy risks simply becoming another payroll tax.
Common Reporting Standard

We are working closely with your officials to ensure that charities do not face an onerous and disproportionate administrative burden because of the new Common Reporting Standard (CRS). Serious concerns have been raised about human rights and data protection issues and it is important that these are addressed as soon as possible, given that affected charities are now in the reporting period. Since negotiations on the implementation of CRS are ongoing, we would call on the Government to consider a transition period for charities or alternatively to agree to waive any penalties incurred in the first year for failure to complete a return.
Gift Aid
We will shortly be submitting our response to the Gift Aid Small Donations Scheme (GASDS) and overall we support the Government’s proposed reforms. The relaxation of the Gift Aid history requirement is welcome and should help to make GASDS more accessible to smaller charities, but we would urge the Government to consider again removing completely the requirement for a Gift Aid history (with in-year matching retained) to maximise the effectiveness of the relief and lead to new charities making use of Gift Aid. We specifically welcome the proposal to extend GASDS to contactless payments and the proposals to simplify the operation of the community buildings rules.
We were glad to have the opportunity to respond to the consultation on simplifications to the Gift Aid donor benefits rules earlier this year. We hope that the Government considers our representations and commits to a detailed review of the interpretation of the fundamental “in consequence” rule, as the lack of clarity continues to cause problems for charities.

We are also working closely with Gift Aid managers from leading charities to identify practical issues and difficulties that they face within the current system. We hope to use this forum as a platform for future debate on Gift Aid reform and would welcome further discussions with your officials on these issues.

Charity business rates relief

The confirmation earlier this year that mandatory charity business rates relief is to be protected in England, was very welcome. We hope that the Government will work with the sector to assess the implications of business rates retention on local discretionary rate relief to ensure that charities benefit from consistent treatment.
Making Tax Digital

CTG welcomes the Government’s efforts to ensure that tax reporting and compliance procedures are modernised and digitised. This offers important opportunities for simpler systems for charities and donors and opportunities to maximise Gift Aid relief for higher rate tax payers. However, this process also offers the Government a chance to review the number of reporting requirements currently faced by charities and to evaluate their relative merits. Charities with limited resources question why they are required to share the same information with multiple agencies and regulators and why they have to engage in compliance activities where charities are clearly not the targets of anti-avoidance legislation.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 
I look forward to seeing you next week.

John Hemming

CTG Chairman
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The Charity Tax Group (CTG) is the membership organisation dedicated to improving the tax position of charities 

and has over 30 years’ experience working with the sector and Government.

